Joanne Macholc

From:

Wheeler, Kate (NE) < kate.wheeler@naturalengland.org.uk>

Sent:

14 January 2014 15:18

To:

Joanne Macholc

Subject:

RE: Proposed Main Changes to Ribble Valley Core Strategy - SA and HRA Addendum

report June/July 2013

Dear Joanne

Thank you for your email received today. I can confirm Natural England agrees with the findings of the Addendum Report specifically in relation to the HRA namely that it would be possible to avoid impacts on European Sites, and therefore flowing from this, that Appropriate Assessment would not be required. As previously stated we assume that site allocations will be the subject of a separate HRA screening. That document should recognise that circumstances may change over the period of the Local Plan, and in the latter stages of the Plans implementation, when considering detailed planning matters, up-to-date data may be required to confirm that development is not likely to have significant effect on European sites.

Thank you

Kind regards

Kate Wheeler Lead Adviser Land Use Operations Team Tel: 0300 060 4276 07769918711

Post should be sent to Mail Hub Block B Government Buildings, Whittington Road, Worcester WR5 2LQ marked for my attention.

http://www.naturalengland.org.uk

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy, where wildlife is protected and England's traditional landscapes are safeguarded for future generations.

In an effort to reduce Natural England's carbon footprint, I will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to meetings and attend via audio, video or web conferencing.







Natural England is accredited to the Cabinet Office Customer Service Excellence Standard

If you are trying to make a request for a copy of your personal information under the Data Protection Act 1998, or a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or Environmental Information Regulations 2004, please contact the Enquiry Service on 0845 600 3078 or email foi@naturalengland.org.uk.